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President’s Message
Now that June has arrived, our schedule is really

starting to heat up.  At our June GM Meeting let us
welcome Captain Al Williams of Navtech Marine
Electronics.  Capt. Al will be able to give us some
useful information and answer questions about the
constantly changing world of marine electronics.

We have some great fishing going on in our local
waters.  There are some large Fluke, Stripers and
Blues that are around in pretty good numbers…..
right now the Striped Bass derby is running through
June 15th, Weakfish running through June 22nd
with Fluke, Bluefish and Shark run through July 6th
while Tuna and Mahi start on June 28th.  Good
luck, tight lines and don’t forget your weigh slips!

our Captain/Angler crew is in high gear coming
up with great menus for the weekly get together at
the FTC clubhouse marina.  Come on down, have
some great food, a few drinks and tell your fellow
Freeport Tuna Club members a few fishing “tails”.
Where else can you get this kind of food and
atmosphere for $15.00… nowhere else.  Come on
down and enjoy.

RAFFLE,RAFFLE,RAFFLE…
.BUY, BUY BUY.  For $10.00
per ticket, you could win a
vacation from Liberty Travel.
Please purchase your
ticket(s) from Jim Rooney at
any of the Captain Angler
nights or the GM’s.

Last, but not least, I would
like to thank the Freeport Tuna
Club members that ran this
year’s yard sale.  It was another fantastic job by all
involved!!

“Sea” you on the water!

Chris Scarpantonio

President  

NEXT GM
Thursday, June 12, 2014 at 7:30pm
Cure Of Ars Auditorium

Merrick Avenue • Merrick
(Between Sunrise Highway and Merrick Road)
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The speaker for our June GM is Captain Al Williams of Navtech Marine Electronics in Amityville.  Navtech sells,
services and installs over 80 products which should cover just about every device our members currently own

and then some.

So please come on down and meet one of Long Island's technology wizards in person.  With the ever changing
world of marine electronics, it is sometimes a very daunting task to understand what your equipment is capable

of.  This is an excellent opportunity to find out in person.   Hope to see you all on June 12th!

Ray Geiger - Entertainment Director 



FISHING REPORT
Early Summer Mixed Bag
Fishing is now in full swing. Locally, the month started slow
with everyone awaiting the fluke opener on May 17th.  Early
in May, I  made several trips on my Emily S to the inshore
pieces playing catch and release with keeper size blackfish
and seabass. Not a slaughter, but enough action to keep
the rods bent.  Capt Jim Krug on his Persuader (west) got
in on the action too, reporting some seabass to over 5lbs !
We’ll have to wait until July 15th for that fishery to open for
recreational anglers, in the meantime those with
commercial and RSA permits are having mixed results on
seabass. Not quite the start many expected so we shall see
how the season unfolds.  

Fluke have been available in the usual early season bay
spots and a bite of nice sized fish has developed outside in
the 30-70 foot depths. The fish are on squid, find the squid
and the fluke will not be far.  Bass and mixed size bluefish
have been cooperating along the beach with Paul
Cunningham on his Second Chance reporting a nice limit of
bass to 21 lbs for his crew. Capt Bill and Theresa Morrogh
pointed their Margarita Bill east with Theresa nailing a nice
25 lb striper on a bunker spoon. 

From out East, Mike Sullivan and Charlie Goldstein
reported a trip with a friend in the Greenport area, with nice
fluke to 7 lbs taken. In Montauk, Charlie Sporing reported a
limit of 10 fluke up to 6 lbs on his Rambunctious.  He joined
Capt Jim Krug on the Persuader (east) reporting excellent
fluking with Charlie taking an early lead in the Duke of
Fluke with a nice 8 pounder. The lead was short lived
however, Dr. John Webber has struck again in May with a 9
lb 12 oz doormat landed recently in Reynolds Channel.
Looks like game on in the FTC Fluke Calcutta ! 

The offshore season is underway with bluefin tuna and blue
shark reported in the deep. The coveted First Mako Award
is up for grabs and the tournament season is nearly upon
us.  

Nick Nero ran his Dolce
Vita S/E with a crew of
Pete “Big Eye” Cefai and
Rob Rosenberg picking
some cod to 7 lbs and
nice seabass (released)
on various wrecks from
100 to 140 ft of water.
Some sharking was
attempted with no takers
in chilly 55 to 58 deg
water with bluefish
present.  The warmer
water was found as they
came back to the west.  

We need as many members as possible to contribute
reports so we can all share in your fishing success.  Please
email  your reports to  philton@optonline.net ;  or text/call
me at 516.721.8907 .  Don’t forget to send pictures and
catch details for consideration by the Bulletin Committee for
“Catch of the Month”. 

Sincerely,  Paul Hilton F/V Emily S
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Freeport Tuna Club
2014 Annual Offshore Trip

May 2-4, 2014

After the harsh winter we had this past year our annual FTC Offshore trip was
met with open arms for the anglers who like to participate on this annual outing.
Our game plan was to head up north to the bountiful and nutrient rich grounds
in the Gulf of Maine known as Stellwagon Bank. This year’s trip was aboard
the Viking Starship and as in most years a sold out event.
As the date was starting to draw close the lack of reports in that area and an
additional closure and restriction in bag limits that NMFS proposed derailed
our original plan. The weather forecast was starting to solidify and looked ab-
solutely picture perfect to make an offshore run to the tilefish grounds  for day
one and  the deep water wrecks off of Nantucket  on day two. The Viking fleet
had several successful tilefish trips under its belt and with the perfect forecast
lining up, the dock lines were cast at 6:00PM and the Viking Starship slipped
out of Montauk Harbor. Our destination was 142 Miles east of Montauk, Hy-
drographers Canyon.

Fourteen hours later Capt Steven Forsberg pulled back on the throttles and
his search commenced. We were also joined by the Viking Star who had a two
day tilefish charter for another group.  Capt. Steven  put the boat on its first
drift of the day. Concurrently on the same grounds was a huge eddy that had
fragmented off of the Gulf Stream and spilled 70 degree water all over the area
we were in.  The combination of the warm water eddy and the blazing sun
made it feel like a summer day at the beginning of May on the water, most of
us shed the extra layers of clothes that we had on in an effort to stay cool.
The fishing was slow but Capt Steven worked the area real hard and we started
to put a catch together, Tilefish, Pollack, Codfish, Barrel fish, Red Hake and
some huge silver eels and cow nosed rays made their way onto the deck and
into the coolers with the exception of the last two species which were appro-
priately released. By the end of day one most everyone had a sunburn, sore
arms and fish in their coolers, which the mates promptly filleted, bagged and
re-iced everyone coolers.

Our plan for day two was thwarted by a sudden change in the weather forecast,
the west winds which were scheduled to arrive Sunday night decided to make
their appearance much earlier on Sunday. Capt Steven decided to head to
Nantucket late Saturday afternoon and get situated on the grounds so we could
fish before the winds decided to blow. 
After our famed prime rib dinner en-route to Nantucket we arrived to the area
where we would spend the evening. Capt Steven anchored the boat over a
wreck on a still ocean; most of us opted to get some shut eye for the evening
and by the sounds of the snoring in the bunk room it was obvious that many of
us were extremely tired.

We awoke to a slightly fresh breeze from the west but not yet what the weather
man was calling for. Capt Steven hauled the anchor up and we made several
drifts over the wreck, not much life, lets push on the next one. To our surprise
no life on that wreck either. It wasn’t looking good and Capt Steven was con-
cerned as any visit in the past to the wrecks we had fished always gave up a
bounty of codfish. We decided to leave that area and head 15 miles west to
fish two famed wrecks – The Republic and the Andrea Doria. While en-route
about half way to our destination,  Mother Nature decided to flex her muscles
and turn the fan up a few notches, it was apparent that the sea state would not
make our next two planned stops a reality on this trip and we beat our way
back home to Montauk. 

When the weather allowed the eligible pool fish were brought the stern of the
boat. We had two very lucrative pools $ 1,200 for the largest tilefish and $ 800
for the largest other edible species. Both pools were settled and were won
Bobby Hindenlang and Mike Kahoud respectively.
All in all another great trip and effort were put forth by Capt Steven and the
crew of the Viking Starship. We had great club camaraderie during the entire
trip and we all look forward to the next trip in 2015.

Sincerely,

Capt. Harry Weinblatt
F/V Blue Marlin
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DISCOUNTS FOR ALL MEMBERS
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BLUE MARLIN
BOATS

Used Boats Bought, Sold & Brokered
for current listings log on to 

WWW.BLUEMARLINBOATS.NET
4076 Merrick Road, Seaford, NY 11783

Tel. (516) 679-2121 •  Fax (516) 679-2739

Best Prices, Premium Products, 

Knowledgeable Staff

We have all your boating & fishing needs

VISIT OUR ONLINE STORE:

SouthShoreMarineSupply.com

SOUTH SHORE MARINE SUPPLY
� Bait & Tackle  �

“Your One Stop Source”

4108 Merrick Rd.
Massepequa, NY 11758

516-557-2510
516-557-2512 Fax

500 SOUTH MAIN STREET

FREEPORT, NY 11520
TEL: (516) 546-8880
FAX: (516) 378-1505

AL
GROVER’S

HIGH&DRY
MARINA

500 SOUTH MAIN STREET
FREEPORT, NY 11520
TEL: (516) 546-8880
FAX: (516) 378-1505

AL
GROVER’S

HIGH & DRY
MARINA

SALES OFFICE NEW & PRE-OWNED:
TEL. (516) 771-7020
FAX (516) 771-7348

WWW.ALGROVERSMARINE.COM

WWW.SPELLMANSMARINE.COM
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SALES OFFICE NEW & PRE-OWNED:
TEL. (516) 771-7020
FAX (516) 771-7348

WWW.ALGROVERSMARINE.COM

WWW.SPELLMANSMARINE.COM

BUY • SELL • TRADE



FUEL • BAIT • TACKLE 

WOODCLEFT FISHING
STATION

FULL LINE OF FISHING GEAR

447 Woodcleft Avenue Freeport, NY 11520

516 • 378 • 8748

Richie Rosenkranz
FTC MEMBER

Wasabi Sportfishing 

 
Offering Open Boat & Private Charters 

For Tuna, Shark, Sword, Mahi & 
Anything else that swims on the edge 

 

516-650-1759 
Capt. Chris Gerhart, 50 Ton USCG Master 

PANDAMAN
PAINTING - PAPER HANGING

SPECIALIST
Paper Removal / Sheetrock Work • Tape / Spackle

Decorative Moldings Installed
Neat Clean Professional Service

Powerwashing • 30 Years Experience
WE DO IT ALL & MORE!

516.781.4011
BOB PANDY

www.TrophyTackle.com

Long Island’s Most Complete Selection of Inshore, Freshwater

and Surf Fishing Equipment • Custom Built Rods

MIKE NICoLETTI & BoB TURTURELLo
3031 Merrick Road, Wantagh, NY  11793

516.785.3223 • Fax: 516.679.6815
www.causewaybaitandtackle.com

88-17 78th Avenue • Glendale, NY 

(718) 850-0700

24 HOUR
EMERGENCY SERVICE

88-17 78th Avenue • Glendale, NY

(718) 850-0700

24 HOUR
EMERGENCY SERVICE

www.TrophyTackle.com

www.TrophyTackle.comwww.TrophyTackle.com

434 Rutgers Road
West Babylon, NY 11704

SeaIsle-Tackle.com
(516) 868-8855

Fax : (516) 546-2983
Sales@SeaIsle-Tackle.com

Complete Selection of Tackle
Complete Line of Custom Rods
Complete Line of Rod Building Supplies
Complete Inhouse Repairs
Complete Selection of Live, Fresh & Frozen Baits
Completely Helpful and Friendly Staff 

The Complete Tackle Shop

SOUTH SHORE 

COMPUTER SERVICES

“Technology, Sales and Staff Augmentation Services”

24/7/365

Ed Faza
516.238.2724

ed@southshorecomputerservices.com



Tournament Committee
Matt Errett

1. 12th Annual Noreast Mako-Thresher Big Dog Shootout - visit
www.noreast.com for details

2.  June 4th. – 7th.  Cape May, NJ 34th Annual South Jersey
Shark Tournament

3.  June 13th. – 14th. 28th Annual Star Island Shark Tournament

4.  June 14th. rain Date June 15th., Hudson Anglers Shark Tour-
nament

5.  June 14th. rain date June 15th.  Babylon Tuna Club Shark
Tournament

6.  June 21st., rain date June 22nd.  Woodcleft Mako-Thresher
Shark Tournament

7.  June 28th., Pt Lookout Shark Tournament

8.  Bayshore Tuna Club Mako Tournament - June 28th. - 29th.

9.  June 28th., rain date June 29th. Moriches Anglers Shark
Tournament

10.  August 1st & 2nd. The 22nd. Annual Star Island Mako &
Thresher Tournament

11.  August 17th. – 22nd. 23rd. Cape May  Annual “The Mid-At-
lantic”  The richest Marlin & Tuna Tournament in the world.

Look to the ftc website for additional tournaments as the 
information becomes available. 

Good luck to all & be safe!! 

Ship Store

Membership
The club has signed up 12 new members so far in 2014. There are
several new members to swear in at this meeting. Steven Bassford
from Freeport is being sponsored by John Jutt. Steven owns a 28
Grady named The Bassman. I like the name and as it implies he
lists his interests as fishing, as well as playing the guitar and
restoring “old stuff” (see me Steven. There are a few members that
would like to meet you).  Steven fishes from Debs to Shinnecock,
inshore and offshore in pursuit of his quarry. When he is not fishing
he enjoys less cerebral things, like managing a bank branch. 

Danny Dobbs lives in Brooklyn and fishes in Freeport using a time
share program. He decided to join the club to become more in
tune with the local fishing.  Danny is an accomplished artist and
photographer as well.  

Please join in welcoming Steven and Danny to the Club. 

Fluke Calcutta
The 2014 Fluke Calcutta is underway.  As I write this Dr. John Weber

called me to say he had the season’s first contender (though he was-

n’t sharing how big just yet). So far, 58 members have joined. Entry

fee is $10-- winner take all. Fish may be caught from any port during

the regular NY fluke season.  All fish must be alive and free swim-

ming at the time it is caught with hook and line. See Mike Sullivan or

Charlie Goldstein if you wish to join.

Property Committee
WE STILL HAVE SLIPS AVAILABLE!! Two new fingers were
added to serve vessels with outboards. Anyone interested
should contact me or any member of the Property Commit-
tee. The final payment deadline for summer leases has
passed so please get me any outstanding payment ASAP. 

SUMMER SLIP TENANTS: Please mark your trailer with
your name so in the event we need to contact the owner.

WINTER TENANTS: Please pick your blocks and return
them to the storage area.

Please feel free to contact me with any property issues.

Alan J Evelyn
Property Manager
Work: 646-312-2208, Cell: 917-750-8710
Email: alan.evelyn@baruch.cuny.edu

Those who stored their boats on the property for the winter
are required to stack any cinder blocks that they used, back
on the closest pile of blocks, wood blocks and shims are
also to be placed back in the containers for them. It is not
the properly committees job to clean-up after boat owners.
Since there is a list of all those who stored on the property,
if the committee cleans up for you a surcharge for clean-up
will be added to next years storage fee. If you have not
cleaned up your area please do so ASAP. Thank you  prop-
erty committee.                                                 -Bob Sabella

New Inventory of tee shirts
Taking Orders for FTC Jackets

$25 deposit is required

CATCH OF THE
MONTH -
LARGEMOUTH BASS
From sunny Florida Joe and Joyce Steiner caught a dozen
nice largemouth bass fishing Lake Toho
near Kissimmee.  The fish were taken
on live bait with the big one going 5.3
lbs.   

Send in those pictures ! 

For bragging rights,  please email me 

at philton@optonline.net  or text me at 

516 721 8907 to be considered  for
“Catch of the Month” by the bulletin
committee.  

Include a picture and some catch
details.  Thanks to all who submitted
entries this Month and please keep
them coming.   

– Paul Hilton / Emily S
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1314 1ST AVENUE, NEW YORK, NY  10021

212.717.7403

WWW.CIGARINN.COM

THE CIGAR INN

JUNE 2014 DERBY, 
AWARDS & 

CONTESTS REPORT
Awards Chairman: Captain Bill Morrogh, 

Captain Michael Zullo

The first 2 Derbies of the year have ended. There were no weigh
slips for Cod. Bill Burk took the Flounder Derby with a nice
2.94lb Flounder. Honorable mention goes out to Joe King who
weighed a 2.4 and a 2.0 Flounder from Sheepshead Bay
(Debs/Jones/F.I. required for Derbies…)

Don’t forget to pick up a couple of our AT-A-GLANCE cards at
the June GM. They’ll be available at the door. The AT-A-
GLANCE cards list the Derby dates for the year. Put one in your
wallet and one on your boat and you’ll never miss a Derby!

Our local weigh stations should be stocked up with FTC weigh
slips. Let us know if you hear of anyone who needs more slips.

Our “Bragging Rights” board down at the property is back in ac-
tion. It lists the largest fish caught by club members by species.
Come on down to a Captain/Anglers BBQ on a Thursday night
and check it out.

E-Bulletin
Remember the e-bulletin? That eco- friendly way to receive your
bulletin? Only 10 members have signed up for this service thus
far. So you ask yourself, why should I sign up? Well besides
being environmentally friendly, it will save you money. That’s
right, you! It costs the club approximately $2 to print each bul-
letin and another $.48 to mail it. That’s more than $25 a year!
And as a member, you pay for that! So why not sign up? Just
email ftc1937@verizon.net and ask to go e-bulletin.

Raffle Committee
The committee would like to remind all members that they re-
ceived raffle  tickets with their membership renewal. We ask our
members to please sell or purchase raffles to help support the
club and have a chance to win a great gift ($2,500 travel gift
card). The raffle will be drawn at our holiday party. any question
or if you need raffles contact me at 516 850-6772. Thank you

Jim Rooney 

Recognition
During my term as President in 2005 I appointed John Gerrity
to Property.  John has recently stepped down from this position.
I would like to take a moment to recognize the years of dedica-
tion and devotion John set forth on our Property. On behalf of
the Freeport Tuna Club, we thank you for your service!

Captain John J. Jutt Sr. - Editor

THE FOLLOWING DERBIES ARE IN PROGRESS OR
STARTING THIS MONTH:

Striped Bass (15 lbs) May 10th ~ June 15th   

Weakfish (5 lbs) May 10th ~ June 22nd 

Fluke (3.5 lbs) May 24th ~ July 6th

Shark (125 lbs) May 24th ~ July 6th 

Bluefish (8 lbs) May 24th ~ July 6th

Tuna (20 lbs) June 28th ~ August 10th 

Mahi (4 lbs) June 28th ~ August 10th



HENRY R. JENET MEATS
WHOLESALE - RETAIL

Poultry, Beef, Lamb, Pork - Fresh Daily

106-57 160th Street

Jamaica, NY  11433

Tel. 718-291-5700 
FREEPORT TUNA CLUB MEMBER

(516) 232-0645
Sailing From Woodcleft Fishing Station

447 Woodcleft Avenue, Freeport, New York

CAPT. FRED BALTUSIS
Freeport, New York

Call To 
Customize 

Your Fishing 
Adventure 35 Ft. Custom Downeaster

FTC MEMBER

FREEPORT BASED

FREE TOWING FOR MEMBERS

CALL ABOUT DISCOUNTED 

FTC MEMBER RATES

516-623-4183

Tel. 516-377-7720
Fax 516-223-9155
el. 516-377-7720TTel. 516-377-7720

Fax 516-223-9155
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CHILDREN UNDER 12 SEA ROBBINS
First, Second & Third Prizes
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Freeport
Tuna Club, Inc.

Chartered to Promote
Sport-fishing & Conservation

FTC 2014 Directors

 President                          Chris Scarpantonio
 1st Vice President            Jim Azzi
 2nd Vice President           Ray Geiger
 Secretary                          Capt. William Morrogh
 Treasurer                          John Daum

Board of Directors

 

Special Advisors
Bob Pandy

John Rooney
Bill Toohey

Paul Schuber
Kevin Killelea
Sharon Missan 
Don Morin

Jim Rooney

Mike Sullivan

Woody Anderson               
Alan Evelyn                       
John Gerrity                       
Don Granger
Capt. John J. Jutt, Sr.
Joe Steiner

Post Office Box 5
Freeport, New York 11520

Deliver To:

• Beautiful Canal Front Property, large corner lot, water, electricity, concrete 
pilings with active permit for 3 bedroom, 2 bath, 1300 square foot home 
with additional screened balconies. Excellent canal with immediate deep 
water access from channel  to Atlantic or Gulf.  Excellent fishing without any 
fishing pressure. Twenty-two miles from Key West on Cudjoe Key. Greatly 
reduced to $168,000 negotiable.  Contact Dennis Cataldo 516-884-0707.

• For Sale-Fishing tackle, rods, reels, lures, umbrella rigs, spoons, jigs, 
gaffs, plugs, etc. New and Used. Contact Dennis Cataldo at (516) 753-5433
for more information.

• 1997 Grady white 228 seafarer w/ solid transom 225 Yamaha salt water 
water series  fully loaded hardtop head  very low hours  mint in@out 
original owner in water will demo in Freeport $19,000 cell 516 642 5603. Tom. 

• For Sale 25 Foot Luhrs. $4,900, 2000 350 Crusader, Full Canvas Last Year. 
Ask for Ron at Sea Isle or Call home at (516) 796-4107.

• 1974 24' century   inboard fwc 5.7 merc. 1040 hours prof. maintained . Full
canvas ,color gamin,dept/fish finder,stero and ship to shore, fresh water
washdown , head and  v berth and overhead storage for  12 rods. Turn key
$ 2000.00 to a club member tlc . this boats a great deal for anyone  wanting a 
decent seaworthy vessel. . ken 516 205-8740

CLASSIFIED:

To place an ad in our classified 
Contact Capt. John Jutt  (516) 546-2312  

or E-mail to:   JJutt@mmpmk.com


